Graduate Student Conference Funding Request Guidelines
Updated 28 April 2016
Graduate students may request funding from the English department (up to $500 / conference, up to two conferences per year*), from the Dean of Arts, Humanities, and Social Sciences (Dr. Kent Sandstrom), and from the Dean of the Graduate School (Dr. David Wittrock). Some conferences provide funding for graduate students; be sure to check with conference organizers.  Funding is not guaranteed; it is subject to the quality of your proposal letter, the quality and importance of the conference, and availability of funds.  
To request funding from the English department, write a letter of request to the Graduate Committee (Dr. Miriam Mara, Director).  The Committee will either approve and forward to the Department Chair, or turn down funding and notify the student.  The Department Chair will make the final approval and adjustment of funds as needed. The letter should address the criteria below and acknowledge an understanding of our expectations.  The letter should be signed by the student and his or her adviser with lines for the Graduate Committee and Chair to sign.
When the department funds travel to a conference, we expect our graduate students to present a well-developed paper, poster, or presentation. The department recommends that students develop work started during a course; the department discourages submitting proposals to conferences for which a paper has not already been drafted. The department also expects students to participate fully in the conference, i.e. attend most, if not all sessions.  Conferences are networking opportunities, where you will get to meet scholars from around the country as well as fellow graduate students who might become career-long colleagues. 
 

The following criteria will be used to make funding decisions for graduate student travel to conferences:

 

1. Is this conference presentation closely related to your MA paper or PhD dissertation and does your advisor support your attendance?

2. Is this conference a valuable regional, national, or international conference for you and your work?

3. Have you requested and used funds before?  If so, how much? The department will try to distribute funds as widely as possible, but the first two criteria are more important than this third criterion.  
Graduate students traveling to archives may access travel funds under the following conditions:

1. If the archival research is conducted for their MA thesis or PhD dissertation

2. If their advisor approves the travel and funding.

3. If their project will be impaired or impossible without the archival research.

4. If funds are available. 

Dean Sandstrom has a form graduate students should fill out if they wish to pursue additional funding; Dean Wittrock does not seem to have a formal process for requesting funds, but sending along a request much like the department or AHSS request should be sufficient.  If you plan to ask the Dean of AHSS for funding as well, attach the form to your letter of request, to streamline processing.
* PhD students may bundle up to $1000 per presentation at a foreign (excluding Canada) conference or when interviewing at MLA or CCCC within a fiscal year. 
